
January 4th, 2021 

The regular monthly meeting of the Bylaws Committee of the Studio City Neighborhood 
Council was held on Monday, January 4th, 2021 on a Zoom Virtual Meeting. 

Quorum established.  In attendance: Nancy Kremer (Chairman, Board Member), Richard 
Niederberg (Board Member), Alexa Steinberg (Board Member), Randall Fried (Ex-Officio) was 
present for a large portion of the meeting, and one Stakeholder. 

Call to Order at 7:00pm. 

Public Comments on agenda and non-agenda items within the Committee's jurisdiction. 
Clarification on filling the vacant Board seat was discussed. 

Chair Report. Meeting Minutes from November, 2020 filed.   

Discussion and possible motion regarding the interpretation of City Ordinance 186760 (a) 
language as it affects the Bylaws referencing 16 year olds being able to vote for Board election. 
The consensus of the Committee was that we did not have enough time to petition the City to 
change the implementation for the upcoming NC Election.  Alexa will draft a letter to the City so 
our perspective of interpretation of the Ordinance is on record and bring it to the Board meeting 
for possible action. 

Comments from Members  

Meeting Adjourned at 7:19pm.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Nancy Kremer, Chair 

 


